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August 2, 2004
Barbara Sweeney, NASD
Office of the Corporate Secretary
1735 K. Street, NW

Washingtonm D.C. 20006-1500

RE : Imposition of new sultabllity standards
on sales of deferred varlable annuities.

Ms., Sweeney,

Would you reconsider and permanently defer the
Imposfition of these new standards...they are not
likely to Improve the condition you hope to cor-
rect,

If you initiate a practice of Isolating one product
which may have evidence of marketing abuses,
you're setting a precedent which has onerous
consequences In the future. New reporting and
compliance requirements Is costly for all parties
concerned...nev forms, new monftoring and
specific penalties for abuses Identified is another
time consuming unnecessary exercise in futility.

We already have a general suitability rule in place
which, If vigorously enforced, should effectively
deal with this problem. We can help.
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I am a Senior Financial Advisor with over 42 years
experience In selling life insurance products Inclu-
ding, of course, deferred variable annuliies.

We do not need more onerous reporting require-
ments...the applicatlons are now averaging 12 pages
in length.

Thank you for reconsldering your proposal.

Since,

Robert H. Caléy, Senlor Financial Advisor



